Newsletter 2018
Annual Shareholders Meeting

September 3th, 2018 at 10:00 A.M.

Fire Station
8/1/18
Message from the President [Joanne Marugg]:
While the Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Company endeavors to provide pristine water to all shareholders please remember that water conservation is our priority.  The continued drought brings to mind the need for shareholders to continue conserving water. Outside irrigation with sprinklers or irrigation systems is not allowed.  No car washing.  Installing low-volume toilets and low-flow showerheads is highly recommended.  Most importantly, if you see water running down the road, spot a water leak or have water delivery issues please contact our system operator Mike Probert at 760-207-7779 (cell phone) or 858-494-1020 (pager).

You are encouraged to attend our annual shareholder meeting held every year on Labor Day at the Palomar Fire Station at 10:00 AM.  The annual meeting is important because shareholders learn about the latest water testing and well data reports along with additional improvement projects.  Shareholders are also welcome to attend the monthly board meetings held every second Saturday of the month at 8:30 AM at the water company building.  For additional information please visit our web site at www.palomarmountainwater.com.  Thank you for your continued cooperation and support.  
Message from the Operator [Mike Probert]:

 “Wake every morning, turn on that tap, make that first pot of coffee and start the day.”

In summary

Tank Replacement:  Our tank replacement project has stalled because County Building Department Permit Division cannot understand cannot figure out how to manage our small atypical project. We simply want to replace our old 40,000 gallon tank with another 40,000 gallon tank. Unfortunately, the old tank was never permitted.  In fact nothing about the tank site has been permitted.  At our annual Labour Day Meeting I will explain more in detail. Your presence and input is valuable with future plans to increase our storage.
SDG&E:  SDG&E lost approval from the PUC, to charge customers for their losses due to the 2007 fire storm. Well folks, SDG&E found a way to collect. Our low rate electrical rate has been decreased and the mid- level usage rate has been raised. This means that it is more expensive to pump the water we need. 
Water use by rentals: I understand that there may be as many as 26 cabins that are being rented short time.  These renters can triple our water usage on holidays and weekends.  Owners of these rentals should impress upon their renters that water supply on Palomar is limited. Again, please come to the annual Labour Day Meeting and help determine water conservation and water rates. 
Leaks and line maintenance: I continue to repair leaks on our side of the meter when they arise and maintain and replace our old lines. 
It has been a pleasure to be a part of our growth the last 12 years.

.Message from the Office Manager [Linda Thorne]:
Billing: Remember your bills come out twice a year, once in January [membership, meter charge and assessment] and the second is the water bill that comes out in August.  You have one month to pay on time. Otherwise you will be charged a 10% late fee.  You will receiving your new rate fee with the January bill.  Rates can change. 
Share Transfers:  If you want to sell your property, please make sure that you let the escrow company know about the water share.  Have them contact me or call me yourself.
CCR and filings:  All filings are complete and up to date.  If you want to see the Consumer Confidence Report please visit our web site.
Meetings: Our monthly meetings are held in the water Company Office at 8:30 AM on the second Saturday of each month.  All shareholders are welcome. Minutes are on the website.

Remember that this is your company. Board members are chosen by you.   This Annual Meeting is important to attend.  This is where you choose your Board Members and vote on important changes.

Financials:  The yearly financial will be available at the Annual Meeting.  You can contact me if you want a personal copy.
Contacts
Office: 760-742-3516 [leave a message] or contact the Office Manager directly.
President of the Board: 619-445-1751

Operations:  760-207-7779 [cell], 760-742-3757 [home], 858-494-1020 [Pager] waterguy2060@gmail.com
Office Manager:   760-468-7119 [cell]   lindajthorne776@gmail.com
Web site:  www.palomarmountainwater.com
